
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 Week 1    1 February 2018 
Principal’s Message 
Welcome back as we start a new school year. My name is 
Paul Sortwell and I am the principal at Manning Gardens PS. 
This is my sixth year as principal at the Gardens. The 
school’s leadership team includes: Kelly Bryden (Deputy 
Principal), Maxine Lee (School Admin Manager), Anne-
Maree Ross (Mainstream Assistant Principal), Alison 
Trudgeon (Support Unit Assistant Principal) and Donna 
Deehan (Student Behaviour Support Assistant Principal). 
Karen Cochrane is taking leave for the duration of 2018. 
Judith Varagnola will be our Aboriginal Education Officer in 
2018. Judith can be found each morning in our school 
Brekky Club from 8.45am and will be supporting all our 
Aboriginal students throughout the school, in preschool, 
mainstream and our support unit. 
Stay Strong!     Paul Sortwell 

 
 

School Expectations 
We expect all students to be in school uniform every day. 
Sport uniforms are worn every Friday. Our Year 6 students 
can wear their special Year 6 shirt instead of our standard 
polo shirt, every Monday-Thursday. 
We expect every student to wear a hat outside. No hat, 
students must play in the shade. 
We expect all students to come to school ready to learn. 
Please support us with meeting these expectations. 
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School assembly dates  

 

 
We celebrate student success 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Core School Rules 
Our school beliefs are underpinned by our core 
school rules. Please see the attached sheet. We 
expect all students to follow our core school rules 
on a daily basis.  

 
 

Our Beliefs Apply Every Day 
Our school beliefs are not new. We expect all 
students to follow and model our school beliefs 
each and every day, including the very hot days of 
summer. All students are expected to Be Safe, Be 
Fair and Be A Learner at all times when they are at 
school. Our beliefs also apply to our staff, parents 
and all visitors to our great school. 

 
 

School Attendance Policy 
Attached to this newsletter is a fact sheet about 
student attendance. Please read this important 
information. All public schools are required to 
comply with the Department of Education policy in 
regards to student attendance. 

 

Stay Up To Date! 
Our Facebook page is always full of important 
information and great photos. We also have a 
Skoolbag app and a great school website, with key 
links and school information. We encourage all 
parents and community to access our social media 
pages to stay up to date with all the latest news 
and information. Like our Facebook page today! 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

    

 

Sports polo worn 
every Friday on our 
sports day. Polo 
matches your child’s 
sporting house. 

 
 


